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Perry High School Council Minutes 
 
December 4, 2023 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Stacy McDaniel at 7:05 a.m. in the Perry High School 
professional learning lab. Mr. Martin led the group in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.  
 
Council members present included Principal Del Martin, Stacy McDaniel, Kenneth Rafferty, Dawn Scott, 
Felton Williams and Kelsey Wilkins. Also present was Rhonda Walters (minutes). Council member 
Andrieka Oliver was absent. 
 
The minutes for the September 25, 2023, meeting were reviewed and approved with a motion by Stacy 
McDaniel and a second by Kenneth Rafferty.  
 
There was no old business to discuss. 

 
New business included: 

 Congratulations to the Perry Panthers Football team on making history. The Panthers will 
compete for the state championship December 12, at 4:00 in the Mercedes Benz stadium. 

 PHS Drama Department  
o Competed at the Georgia Theater Conference and placed first in the state. They will 

travel to Alabama in March to compete at the Southeastern Theater Conference. 
o Won Region for One Act Play, Failure: A Love Story. They placed second at the state 

competition 
o Will perform Winnie the Pooh to over 2,000 elementary students December 7th and 8th. 

The public performance will be December 8 at 7:00 and December 9 at 2:00. Admission 
is $5.00 

 PSAT – Test was given to Sophomores and some Freshmen and Juniors on October 25.  
 Alcohol and Drug Awareness (APAD) test was administered to Freshmen on Wednesday, 

November 29. 
 Homecoming – was November 3rd, was sponsored this year by PBIS. Great turnout and 

participation. Students seemed to really be invested and enjoyed the event. 
 Flu shots – Given to faculty and students who signed up, November 8th 
 Basketball and Wrestling are underway. New girls basketball coach, Fran McPherson, doing a 

great job of giving the students new exposure – training at Auburn, played at State Farm Arena. 
 JROTC – Placed 1st overall in Raiders competition. Mr. Martin explained the dynamics of the 

Raiders program 
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 Upcoming Concerts 
o Chorus Holiday Concert was November 30 
o Piano Recital – December 4 at 6:00 
o Band Christmas Concert – December 14 at 6:30 

 First Semester Finals – December 18, 19, 20. School will dismiss at 12:00 on December 20. 
 Second Semester – will begin January 3rd for faculty, January 4th for students 
 Evening Advisement – March 4,5, and 6. Mr. Martin explained the purpose of evening 

advisement and encourages parents to participate 
 
Mr. Martin introduced Eliza Hamilton, the new Family Engagement Liaison for Perry High. He explained 
that Perry High School qualified for Title I status earlier this school year. This allows our school to 
receive Federal funding to provide additional opportunities that will enrich the learning environment at 
PHS.  
 
Mr. Martin concluded by asking if there were any additional questions or comments.  
  
With no further questions or comments, the meeting was adjourned at 7:31. 
 
Submitted by Rhonda Walters 
 
 


